
Hand in Hand 
Friday 14th December 2018 

Notice: Roskear School distributes fliers and magazines offering family services 
or posts details of local activities on the newsletter. Whilst we think that     
parents might like the information and find it useful, the school does not     
necessarily endorse these services.  

Dear Parent/Carer, 

What a wonderful week it has been. We watched the Christmas Nativity performed beautifully 
by children from Year 1 and 2 and it was so very special. The children sang and performed      
brilliantly. My thanks to the staff and children for giving us such a delightful performance. Last Friday we had the fabulous 
Christmas Fayre and I would like to thank FORSA for the event, as without their support, these events could not happen. I 
would also like to thank all parents and carers for their support in attending and generously shopping. Monies raised will be 
used to support the children over the coming years. Finally, I wish you all a relaxing weekend, although if you are anything 
like me you will be dashing around finishing last minute Christmas shopping and promising yourself that next year you will 
start earlier!! 

Message from Miss Furnish 

Important Information from Cornwall Council  

Starting Reception in September 2019  

If you have a child born between 1st September and  
31 August 2015, you must apply for a place in a        
reception class. The deadline for applications is  15th 
January 2019.  

Visit the council’s website for an application form:  

Www.cornwall.gov.uk/admissions  

Email: schooladmissions@cornwall.gov.uk  

Tel: 0300 1234 101  

Please note that attending a school’s nursery does not 
guarantee your child a place at that school, you still 
need to apply  

 

On Tuesday 18th December, Santa and his reindeers 

will be visiting school.  To make sure there is enough 

space to accommodate them, we need to reserve at 

least six car parking bays, 

therefore we ask that you park 

at Tesco to avoid congestion.   

Thank you  for  your           

cooperation. 

Mrs. Crocker, Chair of FORSA 

Many congratulations to our amazing swimming team for their 

participation in the Crofty Swimming Gala! Well done to Joel, 

Jack, Connor, Tyler, Leah, Mia, Lilly and Beth for their medals in 

the solo races. Another big bravo to Cerys, Ocean and Tori for 

their superb mixed relay race!

 

School Uniform - January 

Roskear has a very clear expectation in relation to 
school uniform, which is present on the school  
website, however both myself and the Chair of  
Governors have noticed a large number of pupils 
not wearing the expected uniform. Trainers are not 
part of the school uniform apart from when       
engaged in a PE lesson. Children are required to 
wear black school shoes. Royal blue fleeces,    
sweaters, jumpers and cardigans may be worn but    
hoodies and other non-royal blue fleeces may not 
be worn unless they are to take the role of a coat, 
in which case they will not be worn in the          
classroom.  Earrings are only to be simple studs or 
sleeper earrings (small close to the lob hoops). 
Hanging, dangling earrings may not be worn as 
they may be accidentally tugged or ripped out when 
children are playing. Please can we all start the new 
year wearing the specified uniform. Children who 
are not will be spoken with and parents contacted 
accordingly. We thank you for your support with 
this.  



Thanks for ‘Beeing Here’ 

Congratulations to the following      

children for receiving the 100% lucky 

dip attendance certificate this week:  

Connor Moore, Georgel Savin,           

Lilly Robinson, Nathan Nutt,         

Deividas Urbanavicius, Amelia Parsons, 

Eboni Humberstone, Casey-Lea Morris, 

Kevinas Urbanavicius, Noah Jopling, 

Kemaya Thomas, Freya Jeffery,         

Indigo Seymour-Martin and             

Jayce Bartle 

 

 

Class % Attend 

Chapel Porth 84.7 

Porthcurno 92.8 

Gwithian 90.4 

Poldhu 99.2 

Marazion 95.4 

Portreath 95.7 

Falmouth 93.8 

Newlyn 94.0 

Coverack 90.0 

Truro 98.8 

St. Blazey 97.3 

St. Piran 94.3 

St. Petroc 98.9 

Helston 98.1 

Totals 94.4 

ATTENDANCE DATA           This 

Please note, all after school clubs finish today (with 

the exception of homework club) and will                  

recommence week beginning 14th January.   Thank 

you.  

Sharing Sweets 

We kindly ask that if you give your child sweets at the end of the day you 
do not share these with other children. While we always encourage our 
children to share some children have allergies or a  food intolerance which 
mean we may be putting our children at risk. On this occasion, sharing 
may cause more harm than good. Thank you.  

  

 

 

Last Friday we met our target of 96%. Thank you to everyone who sends 
their child in to school ,each day, when they are well and to parents who 
bring their children 

 

Team GB - Vicky Burlingham - Congratulations 

Vicky represented GB in the IRB     

Racing (boat racing) Team in the world 

championships in Adelaide, Australia.  

We are very proud to report she won 

a bronze medal in the tub race,      

another bronze in the single rescue 

and yet another bronze for the team 

race.  Vicky, with Team GB, came third 

overall.   

Pencil cases - January  

Due to ongoing issues around pencil cases and items going 

missing, resulting in a distraction to learning; with the         

exception of Year 6, all other year groups are not permitted to 

bring in pencil cases as of 8th January. Year 6 are allowed because they need to develop the 

skills to be responsible for their own equipment in preparation for secondary school. 

Any pencil cases brought in, will be securely looked after by the teacher and returned at the 

end of the day.  Whilst children love having their pencil cases in school, unfortunately they are    

proving to be more of a distraction than a benefit to learning.  Please be assured children will 

be provided with any necessary writing equipment by the teacher. 

Congratulations to Rhianna for her 

Trampolining medal. We can’t wait 

to hear about you bouncing in to 

your next event! 



Menu for week commencing Monday 17th December 2018 

Week 3 

Every-
day se-

lection of: 

 Jacket Potatoes 

 Tuna 

 Salmon 

 Cheese 

 Baked Beans 

 Selection of Salads 

 Wholemeal Bread 

Monday  

 Pasty Pie with Gravy 

 Vegetable Sausages (non Dairy) V 

 Cream or Jacket Potatoes 

 Green Beans or Salad 

 Ice Cream with Strawberries 

 Fruit Salad or Yoghurt 

Tuesday 

 Lamb Bolognaise 

 Vegetable Curry & mixed rice (non Dairy) V 

 Boiled or Jacket Potatoes 

 Mixed Vegetables or Salad 

 Spiced Fruit Bread 

 Fruit Salad or Yoghurt 
Wednesday 

 Roast Pork, Apple Sauce & Gravy 

 Vegetable Burger V 

 Roast, Boiled or Jacket Potatoes 

 Mashed Swede, Carrot, Parsnips or Cabbage 

 Steamed Sponge & Custard 

 Fruit salad or Yoghurt 
Thursday(Green Day) 

 Quorn Chick & Vegetable Savoury Rice V 

 Quorn & Tomato Pasta (non Dairy) V 

 Jacket, Sweet or Mash Potatoes 

 Sweetcorn or Salad 

 Wholemeal Shortbread with Sultanas 

 Fruit Salad or Yoghurt 
Friday 

 Fish Fingers 

 Veggie Pizza with Mixed Brown & White Dough V 

 Chips, Jacket or Boiled Potatoes and Peas 

 Jelly with Ice Cream 

 Fruit Salad or Yoghurt 


